CLIFTON HOUSE MEDICAL CENTRE

PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP
Minutes of the Meeting held on 3.7.2019.  10.00 – 12.00 hours
Present:  DS - Practice Manager – Chair, HB,,KJ,EC,VC,TD  
Apologies
JE
Agenda

Welcome and apologies

Minutes from previous meetings
Update Clifton House

Update Hull Health Forward Confederation (Symphonie)
Extended hours
AOB

1.
Introduction/New Members/Apologies.
Apologies JE
2.
Minutes of the previous meeting
No actions. 
3.
CHMC/HHFC update
DS informed all that there have not been any major changes within the surgery.  We have 2 new members of staff Sue Armitage Phlebotomist and Becky Marshall Practice Nurse.  Jordan, Receptionist will be leaving at the end of July and we wish him well in his future career. TD asked DS why all the clinicians’ were not named on the name plaque at the front of the building.  This is an action for DS.
4.
The practice has now referred approximately 98 patients to the Jean Bishop centre and has received very positive feedback.  Patients from care homes are now being directly referred.  The practice has been contacted by Jean Bishop and asked to use our invitation letter as a template as believe it is a factor in the high number of attendances.  

Patients are informed by the practice that a representative from the centre will be contacting them.  EC and VC informed the PPG that the Jean Bishop has an open door cafe for all, there are regular speakers and events to which all are invited.  DS to follow up and place information on waiting room notice board for local events and support.  EC will follow up events from local Arthritis group.  TD informed DS of a men’s local support group in honour of rugby player Steve Prescott. All members will e-mail DS with any local events/support groups.
5
Update HHFC (Symphonies)
DS has produced an information letter to patients to inform them of changes regarding being a member of the HHFC which reads:
Hull Health Forward Confederation reforming as Symphonie PCN

Due to changes in the GP contract 2019/20 our practice grouping will change how it works together. The groups should now typically cover 30,000 to 50,000 patients and be geographically contiguous.

The groups will reform as a Primary Care Network (PCN).  Primary Care Networks build on the core of current primary care services and enable greater provision of proactive, personalised, coordinated and more integrated health and social care, providing the basis for future collaboration with other providers (e.g. Community Trusts) where appropriate, and will work together to deliver specific packages of care
As the grouping Hull Health Forward Confederation (HHFC) cared for over 74,000 patients and in order to meet the new guidelines the members of the HHFC voted and agreed to split into two groupings.  The Clifton House Medical Centre will continue to work with the following practices that have previously been part of the Hull Health Forward Confederation.

The Avenues Medical Centre

Wolseley Medical Centre

Newland Health Centre

Wilberforce Surgery

Sydenham House Medical Centre

The Oaks Medical Centre

Hastings Medical Centre

These practices continue to be like minded, who will work together to ensure they provide good care for both patient and staff whilst continuing to maintain their independence and individuality. Practice Managers will continue to support each other and share knowledge and skills. 

As from 1.7.2019 the new Network will reform and become “Symphonie”.  The name was
 chosen from a draw in which all members of staff from each surgery participated.  Symphonie will work together as a team to provide services to patients across the network. This team-based care approach aims to ensure patients are better cared for in the community.
For the foreseeable future there will be no changes to staff and their current roles. Staff are an invaluable and important part of this process and will be kept informed and involved at all times. Practices will continue to operate as they do currently and patients may see some changes. Patients will be kept informed of any changes at all times via patient participation groups, notice boards, the Practice website, Facebook page etc.   

The group discussed the changes and were pleased that the practice are continuing to work with the other practices of the PCN to the same ethos.  All are aware that changes will occur but the practice will remain to be a “family practice” as long as possible.  All members agreed to the document being placed in the waiting room and on the website.  The PCN are hoping to form a PPG.  HB and TD have expressed an interest when further information is known.  
5. Extended hours
The Symphonie PCN has agreed that the group as a whole will offer their patient’s appointments out of their core working hours of 8am until 6.30pm Monday to Friday.  Clifton House Medical Centre has agreed for another member of the PCN to see CHMC patients. Patients can now make an appointment to be seen on a Saturday morning.  Patients have been informed by the following notice

As from 1st July 2019 the practice can offer a limited amount of pre-bookable nursing, GP and nurse practitioner appointments on a Saturday morning to Clifton House Medical Centre patients.

The appointments will be available at Sydenham House Group Practice, Elliott Chappell Health Centre, Hessle Road, HU3 4BB.  The clinician that you see will not be from Clifton House Medical Centre but will have access to your medical records.

Appointments can only be made through Clifton house Medical Centre

If you would like an appointment on a Saturday morning please speak to one of our receptionist who will advise on appointment availability.

DS discussed that the contract would be due for renewal on 31.3.2020 when changes may be made.  All agreed the notice is suitable and were happy the document had been placed in the waiting room and on Facebook.
6.
AOB:  

DS shared the summer addition of the CHMC patient newsletter produced by member of staff Danielle. All agreed that the newsletter provided an interesting and informative read.  It was discussed that sadly the changes in the NHS had to be made and patients needed to be adaptable to the changes which are inevitable.  All agreed that the reception staff are in a difficult position when are unable to offer appointments and were dismayed at the number of patients who Did Not attend (DNA’d)  their appointments with the ongoing issues with appointment availability. It was discussed how they could be reduced.  VC asked regarding the SMS text messaging service and it was agreed that 2 texts and the option to cancel was more than suitable. Contacting each patient by telephone was not viable due to the amount of appointments and the time it would take.  DS will discuss appointment/DNA ‘s with all team members at the Protected Time for Learning on 9.7.2019.
The members asked for the newsletter to be altered to include the amount of appointments patients have been seen and the affect the wasted appointment has on other patients, also if information could be included in obtaining newsletter in other languages for the patients who have English as a second language.
DS asked if members would submit any information, articles which they would be suitable for the autumn newsletter.
PPG members requested if any other members of the practice team could attend further PPG meetings starting with Kim Clinical Practitioner.  DS to action. 

In line with NHS guidance faxes to no longer be used by  31.3.2020 the CHMC is in the process of  stopping  the use of faxes. 

DS thanked everyone for attending and for their input and closed the meeting at 12.30pm.
Next meeting to be arranged for October /November

Date to be confirmed
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